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Background  

1. The Adaptation Fund Board (the Board) at its eighteenth meeting, approved a four-year 
project titled “Building Resilient Food Security Systems to Benefit the Southern Egypt Region” 
submitted by the World Food Programme (WFP) for a request amount of US$ 6,904,318 
(decision B.18/14). The overall objective of the project is to achieve an increase in the 
resilience of agriculture in Southern Egypt to climate change and build institutional capacity 
within government and communities to enable climate change adaptation replication and 
sustainability.  It aims to do so by 1) applying adaptation technologies that will assist Southern 
Egypt to cope with rising temperature and low water availability, 2) generating knowledge, 
document lessons learned and best practices on climate-proofing of agricultural production, 
and 3) enhancing food security in the face of climate threats. As mandated by the decision, an 
agreement was prepared and signed between the Board and WFP.  
 
2. The first tranche of disbursement for the implementation of the project was released 
following signature of the agreement in October 2012, with the total amount of US$ 1,617,003. 
Although the inception workshop took place at the end of March 2013, according to WFP, 
recurrent political changes resulted in delaying some project activities. Due to these initial 
challenges an 18-month no-cost extension was requested by WFP in June 2016 and approved 
by the Board in September 2016 (decision B.27-28/26), postponing the completion date from 
March 2017 to October 2018.  
 
3. The first project performance report (PPR) for the project was submitted in June 2014. 
The second PPR was cleared by the Adaptation Fund Board Secretariat (the secretariat) in 
August 2015, the third PPR was cleared by the secretariat in September 2016, and the fourth 
PPR was cleared by the secretariat in December 2016. As of December 2017, the total 
project’s amount of US$ 6,804,318 had been disbursed to the project by the Board’s Trustee. 
The project went through a mid-term evaluation (MTE) process, with an MTE report finalized 
in September 2015. 
 
4. The expected completion date of the project, following decision B.27-28/26, is October 
2018. As outlined in the Adaptation Fund project delay policy, a request for an extension of 
project completion date should be submitted by the implementing entity at least six months 
prior to the official completion date. WFP had submitted on 8 January 2018 such request for 
an extension of the completion date until April 2020 through the secretariat, hence in 
accordance with the project delay policy. 

 
5. The request, for an extension of 18 months of the completion date, is annexed to the 
present document. 
 
6. The reasons for the request include the fact that the project has experienced delays as 
explained above. Additionally, according to the request, the sharp decrease of the exchange 
rate of the Egyptian Pound in November 2016 resulted the project to have unspent funds, 
which are expected to amount to approximately US$ 1,500,000 in October 2018. The request 
notes that it has been agreed by the participating executing entities and the Designated 
Authority has been notified.  
 
7. According to WFP, the requested extension of the completion date,  would allow to: 
 

- Respond to the Government of Egypt’s request to extend the project intervention to 29 
new neighboring villages, and 
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- Build on the success and lessons learned in the previous period to effectively enhance 
climate change resilience within Southern Egypt at no additional cost.  

 
Secretariat’s review of the request  
  
8. Following a review of the request, the secretariat finds that given the delays incurred 
due to the aforementioned issues, and given the opportunity to extend the project activities to 
29 new neighboring villages increasing climate change resilience in Southern Egypt, the 
request of an 18-month extension is justified. Additionally, the secretariat acknowledges that 
this no-cost project extension request has been agreed by participating executing entities and 
the designated authority (DA) has been notified, in accordance with the Adaptation Fund Policy 
for Project/Programme Delays.  
 
Recommendation  
  
9. Therefore, the Board may consider and decide to approve the request for an 18-month 
extension of the project completion date for the project “Building Resilient Food Security 
Systems to Benefit the Southern Egypt Region” as requested by the World Food Programme 
(WFP), from October 2018 to April 2020.  
 
Annex 
  

1. Request for an extension of the project completion date from WFP.  
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Annex: Request for an extension of the project completion date from WFP 
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